Fleming College

July 26, 2019

Trent University Durham GTA
55 Thornton Road South
Oshawa ON  L1J 5Y1

Attention: Hailey Wright, Manager, Community Relations and Articulation
Re: Joint Program Agreement - Defining a Specialization in Applied Agriculture

Dear Ms. Wright,

This letter serves as official notice that the College has made a significant change to the Ontario
College Graduate Certificate in Sustainable Agriculture program. Regretfully, the College is now
unable to admit students through the September 2014 Joint Program Agreement — Defining a
Specialization in Applied Agricufture Agreement in its current form as a result of the program’s start
date changing from Winter (January) to Fall (Septembery).

As stated in clause D. (Review of the Agreement):

D. Review of the Agreement
The Agreement will be reviewed every three years or sooner in the event of major curriculum changes
in either partner’s program. This Agreement may be terminated by either party. In this case, notice of
one year is required. In the event of termination of the Agreement, every effort will be made to ensure
that students currently enrolled in the program will not be affected.

It is our opinion that the nature of this change does not warrant the termination of this Agreement.
We propose that this Agreement be immediately suspended until further notice. The College will
make all efforts to ensure current participating students under this Agreement will not be negatively
affected by this change.

Moreover, the College would like to inform you that exploratory conversations have already begun
between Fleming’s School of Environmental and Natural Resource Sciences (SENRS) and Trent's
School of the Environment (TSE) to revise this Agreement.

Tom Phillips, Ph.D,
Vice President, Academic Experience
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